Australian Waugh Fam	ly Society	Newsletter No.9November 1999	Page1
----------------------	------------	------------------------------	-------

AUSTRALIAN WAUGH FAMILY SOCIETY..

Newsletter No.9....November 1999. Editor....Ron Main...R.M.B.467 KOOTINGAL

NSW.....2352

Contents

Ph. 02 67 609 315

- 1. Overall Report on Armidale Meeting of AWFS on 20th Nov. 1999
- 2. Saturday....Daytime...
- 3. Financial Report
- 4. Saturday Night
- 5. Sunday..
- 6. Appendix 1......List of Members at Dinner...6pm to Midnight...20/11/99
- 10. Appendix 2.....List of Members Already Paid Up for year 2000.
- 11. Appendix 3......Family Tree of Dr.Robert WAUGH (1814-1870)

1. General Report on Armidale Meeting 20th November 1999...

Well what can I say ??....Many thoughts fill my mind.....it was quite extraordinary...The Armidale meeting was very different to the two reunions held at Tenterfield and Port Macquarie in 1996...It had elements of those reunions, but much, much more....I think our Society "came of age" at Armidale...We discovered our identity, and where we are headed..In this Society we have something pretty rare in this modern world...in some ways it is a return to the tribal culture of long ago...a feeling of belonging to an extended family ..the common link being old Valdemaar's genes...Jean Besley knew the feeling...in her last letter (see NL8) she said "old Valdemaar's inherited tribal genes...still strong..raced through the arteries.." There were a lot of old Valdemaar's genes racing around at Armidale last week-end..!!

I suppose the main difference between the Reunions, and the Armidale "Gathering" was the type and nature of the after-dinner speakers...**Mollie Smith's** (F47) idea of "Let's hear it from the "G" generation " really took off, and set the mood..Thankyou **Mollie** for pointing us in the right direction!

This Society was really born last week-end....there were members there from 3 months to 89 and every age in between..For a Society or club to be viable and grow, there needs to be a constant influx of members, matching or exceeding the exit of members, and last week-end showed that to be the case for AWFS..I have always hoped, and believed, that it would survive and carry on long after I am gone. I now feel certain that this is so..

2. SATURDAY.....Day..

Merron and Bryan Matthews turned up at the Club at exactly 9.30 am on Saturday morning (along with myself) and set up the nametags, etc on the bare table left for us by the caterers.. (they had already set up all the dining tables...) Members started drifting in and the morning was spent in informal socialising... Two tables were moved in from the verandah to act as "Produce Tables" (see report in 3... Financial Report...)

Around 12noon to 1pm most members departed for lunch and then came back for the meeting at 2.30pm....I don't think anyone made an accurate record of who was actually there but there would have been about 50 members...in a later NL I will try to list just who was there, which is quite important, as a number of potentially important decisions were made..

As we did not have a President or Chairman (and still haven't!) the function of chairman seemed to devolve on me (no-one else offered) so that was what happened. The rough agenda in NL8 was followed, and a request was made from the Chair for members to nominate what they considered the Society's aims and objectives should be..

Merron kept minutes of what was discussed and what was decided...most if not all decisions were unanimous and were as follows...

2.1. A website should be established on the Internet, and Waugh Family History (and maybe photos) made available to whoever wants it..Ron Main and Rheanna Malony to collaborate on the establishment of this site..Suggested names for the Website were as follows..."AUSSIWAUGH", "WAUGHS", WAUGHHOMEBASE", "ALLWAUGHS",

It was pointed out that the word "WAUGH" should be in the name somewhere to facilitate people finding the site..

Caroline GADEN, who is an experienced user of the Web, told me later that it would be unwise to put details of anyone still living, on the Net, as there are plenty of people who would try to use such information for their own commercial advantage and be of considerable annoyance.

- **2.2 The central physical repository** for Waugh Family memorabilia, etc should be at **Armidale** or **Walcha...Geoff Harve**y to investigate.
- 2.3. The "Social Centre" (for want of a better term) for the Society should be Armidale as it is about halfway between Brisbane and Sydney where most members live, and is also close to the historically important places of Walcha and Tenterfield...
- **2.4. Historical Grave** Restoration should be the responsibility of the various Line Co-Ordinators who should also be responsible for collecting data re "family sites" impertant to that line.

2.5. Formation of a Committee...

This was a bit fuzzy and no exact composition of a Committee was finally determined but I had the feeling that most Members there recognised the need for such....I was asked before the meeting if we were going to have a President, and before I could stop myself I said "No...he'll only throw his weight around and not do any of the work!!" and I still feel that way..The main job for this Society is to get the Newsletters out and this doesn't need a President!! So what we really finished up with was the following Committee....

Line Co-Ordinators....(Keepers of the Lists of Family Sites.)

- 1...Thomas WAUGH......Pat Grinter
- 2...Isabella WAUGH......Joan LAMB ???
- 3...John Oxley WAUGH......Nancy FOX
- 4...Alexander William WAUGH.....Neville MALONEY
- 5...Eliza Annie WAUGH..... Edith van DRIEL
- 6...Harvey WAUGH......Geoff HARVEY
- 7...Reeve WAUGH......Reeve WAUGH
- 8...Will WAUGH......Lorraine STANLEY

9Manie WAUGH	Merron kept minutes of what \ normalizer in animous and were as ***
10Jack WAUGH	John GILLESPIE
11Eva WAUGH	Helen ANDERSON (or Lee BEHRENS ??)
12Laura WAUGH	
13Dr.John WAUGH	John and Jen. WAUGH
14Eric Cadogan WAUGH	Alison SHOOBRIDGE
15Zarita WAUGH	Andrew and Melguita MATTAY ??
16Elisabeth WAUGH	Ken BESLEY ??

Note1...My wife Margaret graduated from New England University when she was 61, with a degree in Financial Management...she has her Bachelor of Financial Admininistration...My own accounting is honest but fairly crude! I think if Margaret takes over the money management for the Society, we will get far better Financial Reports than I will ever produce...

Note 2...Re the **Internet**.. I have now done some research (ie consulted my son **Philip** (G151)!) and gleaned the following information...

There are 3 ways we can establish a presence on the Web...

- a. Establish a "Home Page" using the facilities of a "server"....This is fairly simple and involves the use of a "server's" memory bank..We get an account with a server...pay say \$15 a month and he allocates 5 or 10 megabytes for our use....We design one or several "Home Pages" with data of our Society and what we are on about....It would NOT be a place where we could deposit all our Waugh Family History and photos etc...but it would serve to publicise our existence, if that is what we want..
- b. Establish a "Dedicated Web Site" complete with a WEBMASTER.. (Somebody who runs the website...ie processes and indexes info to go on the site) This would involve the purchase of a computer dedicated to this job (say \$2000) and then the registration of the site (say another \$300) We would then need to index and process the data (including the scanning of photos) to go on this site..Philip estimates that to put Neville Maloney's Book "A History of the WAUGHS", onto such a website and do it properly...creating a Hypertext document and scanning all photos etc would take more time than the original compilation of the book... and he doesn't want the job!!.
- c. Establish a "Virtual Site" which is the same as b. above but uses someone else's computer and obviates the need to own a dedicated computer..Capital cost is lower but running costs are higher Summary...

I think at the meeting we got carried away a bit, seeing the Web as the answer to all our needs...it seemed like it would look after our records, and history, and photos, and make them all available to anyone who wanted them. The facts do not support this view. The Internet is very useful for some purposes, but in my view it has very little to offer our Society except as a tool for those members keen on research, and maybe as a quick?? means of communication between members through the use of EMAIL.. We still need a physical place to store our records, photos and memorabilia...Places like the Walcha Historical Society which stores, displays, and preserves historical records and artifacts, are still needed, and the Web will never replace them...A donation to the Walcha Historical Society could well be the best way to spend the money collected in John WAUGH'S Whiparound!! Our Archivist Geoff HARVEY is following up this aspect.

Also..

I have no wish to have and run a Home Page or a dedicated or virtual Website either for myself or the Society. Wy life is quite full enough, and interesting enough without them, but if some other member wishes to do this, then please let me know and I will give them every assistance to do so..Email addresses collect junk mail just like my mailbox, and I don't want to be bothered with them..call me a cantankerous old fashioned twit if you like, but that is how I feel !!. It is not the technology of it that worries me..I've been using computers in many ways for 20 years..They are a wonderful servant but a pain in the butt if you let them rule you! I am quite happy to see out my days using the 3 methods of communication I have always used...personal contact, telephone and written mail...They have served me well all my life and I trust will see me out!! I might just possibly get a FAX one day...I have had occasion to use Faxes and found them very good..

Francis WAUGH (F25), in the middle of the Meeting's discussion on getting onto the Internet, stood up and made an impassioned plea "Please can we continue to get the Newsletters by mail in the usual way, to suit those of us who are not on the Net ??" My answer to you Francis is very much in the affirmative...EVERYONE has a mail address and telephone...these are universally accepted and in our country very reliable..! believe they will continue to be our major means of communication for many years to come..

Word Processor computer programs are probably the most useful programs for Society members to learn, as material for the Newsletters can be sent to me on disc and I don't have to retype them! I use a fairly basic one called "WRITE" which comes with Windows 3.1.

During the meeting a sheet of paper was passed around and people were asked to write down their EMAIL addresses if they had one ... The results were as follows...

Yolande JAMESYolandejj@uq.net.au

Ron I. MAIN (New Lambton).....tuohy-mainsystems@n130.aonc.net.au

Geoff HARVEY.....BANHARVEY@powerup.au

lan COX....i.cox@dynamite.com.au

Anne RIX.....jrix@bluepin.net.au

Neville MALONEY.....neville@cottonsoft.com.au

Jeff MAIN.....jmain@teal.com.au

Jim and Joan MAIN.....ijjimain@nelsonbay.com

Merron and Bryan MATTHEWS merron@ozemail.com.au merron m @ozemail.com.au

Surely someone up there has the ambition to be our WEBMASTER!

- 2.6. Finance....various schemes for getting the money needed, particularly to establish the website, were discussed, some of which were quite long term. In the middle of this discussion "Goondiwindi" John WAUGH piped up and said "Why don't we have a whiparound ??" I said "yes OK", from the Chair ,but was thinking "what good will a \$20 Whiparound do us ??" What followed was quite extraordinary...within 5 minutes somebody brought an ice cream carton up to me and said "we got \$478.55 !!" I couldn't believe it.... then I thought "They don't muck around out Goondiwindi way! If you are going to need money have a whiparound!.." Many thanks John for your accurate assessment of the mood of the meeting, and the action you took...The Society has never been in better shape financially, and I have a feeling that financial problems will not hinder this Society's growth and development ever again..
- 2.7. Frequency of Society Gatherings was the final matter discussed. "Every 2 years" was well supported, but when "Annual Meetings" was proposed, this also received strong support particularly from our senior members, who at 80 odd years of age were obviously enjoying themselves and didn't want to wait two more years for another one... Some members such as Lee

BEHRENS have to travel long distances (Lee is from Rockhampton), and showed preference for the two yearly interval...It may turn out that we have alternate Major and Minor Meetings...It was also suggested to me after the meeting that if every second meeting was put on say a month earlier (say 20th October) then student members would find it easier to attend as it would not clash with end of year exams...I will put these proposals in a future Newsletter in the form of a Questionaire to get the overall feeling of the Society..

3. FINANCIAL REPORT......

Received	at A	١rmi	dale
----------	------	------	------

"Goondiwindi" John Waugh's Whiparound	0470 FF
Produce Table (see note below)	\$166.05 \$166.05
Late Dinner Payments and AWFS memberships	\$245.00
Total monies received at the Function	\$889.60
Paid Out at Armidale	
Maree's Catering(dinner and function centre)	\$1578.00
Nametags	40.00
Total	\$1618.00

Produce Table...

The Society's thanks are due to those members donating produce for this table... Merron and Bryan Matthews contributed some lovely pottery pieces (I believe Bryan "throws" them and Merron glazes them), Pauline Longston brought along some lovely dolls and artificial flowers she had made, Yolande James had some excellent kiln dried chillies (I bought them and boy! are they hot !) Lorraine and Harry STANLEY brought along some Tee Shirts they had made for the Port Macquarie Reunion and Chris VAUGHAN provided some excellent photos of that Reunion for 50c each...all in all a very worthwhile money spinner for the Society...thankyou Pauline for the idea !!

Received prior to Function...Anonymous Donation of \$100...(from a member) Two donations of \$50 ea.....\$100

(Two couples who had paid for their dinner found at the last minute that they couldn't come and both said they didn't want a refund of their \$50 but to put it towards a worthwhile Society project. They were John and Pam REES from Kiama and Sandy and Stephanie WAUGH...) Balance in AWFS account at C.U. after depositing money received at Armidale....\$1536.66

So we had a credit balance of \$1,934.00 BEFORE the function and \$1536.66 after !! largely due to John WAUGH'S very accurate judgement of the Society's mood at the meeting and the generosity of many member's donations.

4. SATURDAY NIGHT......

4.1 General Comments on the Dinner and Venue....

The caterer ("Maree") did a good job, and I didn't hear any complaints about the food...They were half an hour late but that was no bad thing as it gave the assembled members a bit more time to have a drink and circulate and talk, and partake of the hot and cold savories. I didn't repeat my error of Port Macquarie where I ordered minor servings for children, which led to quite a few complaints! At Armidale, all meals were full size. The venue was good with all facilities...a bar...lectern...overhead projector and a good public address system were all provided. There is a verandah opening off the function room ,from which we borrowed extra tables and chairs for our afternoon meeting.

4.2 Apologies and General Comments on Attendance...

Attendance was good with some 79 sitting down to the dinner and 50 in attendance at the General Meeting at 2.30 pm...The one disappointing aspect was the low number of "Aussie" WILLIAM'S descendants there...We had the Maloney family there with Neville, Amber and Andrew..also Lorraine and Harry STANLEY and Denise and Graham SCHUMANN but that was it!! Only 7 from that very numerous side of the family...Nancy FOX, Joan LAMB, Pat GRINTER, Vaux Yvonne SPRY for various reasons were unable to attend and sent in apologies...Maybe next time we will be luckier!

Most of the Apologies were printed in NL8....additional ones were read out from..

Nonie Holtzbaum, and Vaux Yvonne SPRY both of whom are recuperating from illness...also Sandy and Stephanie WAUGH...(their daughter has very recently been diagnosed with multiple sclerosis and they wished to be with her)...John and Pam REES put their Kiama house onthe market (they will move to Sydney) and didn't expect the agent's quick response..he had a "hot prospect" coming to inspect on the week-end..

Nancy FOX sent me a formal apology, handwritten in gold and silver ink on a most attractive card...It was passed around for all to see and is now a bit of Waugh Family Memorabilia!

4.3 After Dinner Speeches...

Because the meal was 1/2 hour behind schedule we started the speeches after the main course had been served and eaten, and while the dessert was being brought to the tables..

We had 7after-dinner speakers...4 major and 3 minor...

Alec. WAUGH (G245) from Bellingen, was the first speaker and he gave a very interesting address highlighting his career as a major producer of potatoes...Alec is a Coles/Woolworths? certified supplier which is not an easy status to achieve. He has been in the industry for 40 years following the footsteps of his father Bert WAUGH (F97) who was growing potatoes on his property "Karrawendri" some 50 years ago...Alec said that if a customer of Coles in Canberra claims he/she has been sold chemically adulterated potatoes, Alec has to be able to trace those potatoes back to the paddock they came from and provide the cultivation and treatment history of that paddock...

Alec uses country from the lowlands around Bellingen to the highlands around Ebor, to grow his potatoes. The time of maturity varies according to location, and this enables him to supply fresh potatoes for 7 months of the year.

He is now very highly mechanised and has about \$750,000 invested in agricultural machinery. He said that this machinery is changing and evolving all the time, in much the same manner as computers. Three men can now dig and bag 1000 bags a day. The push towards mechanisation has been largely caused by the problems associated with getting reliable casual labour, many of whom would start the day OK but at morning tea time smoke "happy lucerne" and be useless for the rest of the day!..

Regarding "green" potatoes, **Alec** said this has nothing to do with immaturity but is caused solely by exposure to light..With washed potatoes (which he is not keen on) 3 days exposure to supermarket lighting can send them green!! So it is not only sunshine which can cause this problem..

Referring to the price of potatoes, he said that he's currently getting about 13cents a kilo and his carrier gets about 3 cents/kilo to cart them to Sydney, so you can make up your own mind about where the rest of the retail price goes!!

There were quite a lot of questions from the floor and Alec. got the formal part of the evening off to a good start..

Geoff HARVEY (G253) from Buderim was the next speaker and addressed the gathering covering his first two years in Papua-New Guinea, as an agriculturist..He had many interesting stories to tell,

but as I already have plenty of material for this NL I have asked Geoff to put his talk into a form I can put in a future Newsletter, which he has agreed to do..

Betty CONNOR from New Zealand spoke next after Geoff had introduced her..Betty has a most engaging New Zealand accent, and started her address in the Polynesian manner with an appeal to her Ancestors, to help and guide her in what she was about to say..She used the whiteboard to illustrate her own ancestry tracing back to Albert John NICHOLAS who was also an ancestor of Lucy NICHOLAS and thus an ancestor of all the Harvey WAUGH line to-day. Betty had some transparencys which showed the Maoris as they appeared 100 years ago....It is quite apparent now that the story of Lucy NICHOLAS'S origins given in our book "A HISTORY of the WAUGHS" is not accurate, and Geoff HARVEY has agreed to provide a more accurate history to replace it using information provided by Betty..

Jeff MAIN (G133) from Newcastle spoke next and used an excellent system of presentation. He had prepared transparencys on his computer, and used the overhead projector provided by the club, to give both the audience and himself, prompts or topic references, to both his career and family highlights. He paid particular tribute to the efforts of his wife Karen (G134) who had to adjust to many changes, as Jeff's career in Railways took him to far flung places, while producing their 3 children, Justine (H229), David (H231) and Joanne (233)....His career in railways started with NSW rail, then took him to the Pilbara in WA, and Malaysia, then Perth, and now back in NSW..He is currently the Commissioning Manager for the new Sydney Eastern Rail Distributor, involving many kilometres of new track and tunnel as well as 7 new underground railway stations, which is a fairly massive responsibility! I have also asked Jeff if he can give me his address in a form suitable for a future Newsletter and he has agreed to do so...

Neville MALONEY (F957) from Bangalow spoke next in a brief presentation advancing our knowledge a little further, on just what relationship the members of our Society have to the famous Waugh cricketing twins...He had a "family tree" showing the ancestors and descendants of a Dr. Robert WAUGH (1814-1870) who migrated to Australia in 1838 and married Ann Elizabeth BARBER in 1846. He lived and practised at Goulburn, and had 6 children, one of whom was John Lindsay WAUGH (1851-1902) who married Virginia Strickland at Forbes in 1876 and had 8 children who provided him with plenty of grandsons...It appears that this is the line which produced the cricketing twins... The "family tree" was produced in 1963 and as Neville said, it still leaves the final solution to the puzzle, tantalizingly close yet still obscure.. The "tree" reaches back to a John WAUGH of Mellerstane near Merton who in about 1700 marries Jane HALLIBURTON but his connection to our most ancient known ancestor..Thomas WAUGH (1706-1783) is not shown... I have reproduced this "tree" in Appendix 3 to this Newsletter and maybe some member of our Society can take this further.

Caroline GADEN (G100) from Armidale spoke next on her experiences using the Internet and the enormous amount of data now available from this source. She offered to share her knowledge with any Society member who wishes to use this avenue for research. Apparently the Mormans in USA now have more than 400 million people on their database.

Regarding our Society putting information on the Internet, Caroline warned that information about living people, should not be put on the Internet, as it can lead to troublesome contacts.

Kit SMITH (G131) from Burleigh Heads was the final speaker, which was a fairly big "ask", as it was now well after 11pm. Kit rose to the occasion well, and gave us all a brief look at his career as a Landscape Architect...he is the only such professional, employed by the Gold Coast City Council,

and with the aid of big aerial photographs, he showed us some of the projects he is involved in.. One of his major projects is a large park area right along the waterfront, which is from time to time ravaged by the huge seas generated by cyclonic weather. There is \$30 Billion worth of real estate just behind the Park so he has to get it right!

Editor's Comment on the Speeches...

These speakers put a lot of work into the preparation of their speeches, for which on behalf of all members, I would like to say an emphatic "THANK YOU"..!t takes a fair bit of gumption to stand up and "bare all" (well not quite "all"!) in front of 70 or 80 people, but it did provide a wonderful way for us to get to know each other better..! saw Alec WAUGH and Jeff MAIN having a spirited conversation later in the evening, after they had delivered their speeches.. They will know each other for the rest of their lives, and yet, even though related, I doubt if they knew of each other's existence prior to last week-end. For the record they are 3rd cousins as their 1st common ancestor is "Aussie" Alexander (C31).. As they are both Generation "G" they are 4 generations on from their Common Ancestor (CA) and so are 3rd cousins..

I did hear a few comments, later on, that some of the speeches were a bit too long and I must admit to feeling a bit concerned sometimes myself.. That remarkable old man Bert WAUGH (F97) at 89, was there in his wheelchair, and I worried that proceedings may be too protracted for him.. Bert had a bit of a kip now and again I believe, but there is nothing wrong with that... Bert stayed until the end. So to those members who felt some of the speeches were too long, all I can say is that there were other people there who were taking a vital interest in everything being said. If at times the talk is too long to hold your interest, then I would suggest that you adopt Bert's solution and have a bit of a kip..! Taking the overall view, we were finished by 11.30pm which is quite a respectable hour..

Nevertheless I believe a small re-arrangement of the Program would improve things. It has been suggested to me that if some of the speeches were scheduled for the Saturday Afternoon Session then a curtailed speech program at night, would allow time for musical items (I believe both **Mim Gardiner (H253)** and her mother **Robyn (G146)** sing beautifully !) more chat and maybe some dance music for the "G" and "H" generations...Comment from Members on such a program would be welcomed..

5. Sunday 21st November...

Unfortunately many members had to depart early on Sunday morning but for those that stayed the visit to the Walcha Historical Society was well worthwhile...I didn't do a headcount but there must have been 30 or more called in at their Pioneer's Cottage and Museum...They have some wonderful exhibits and it is obviously run in a very competent manner...Their Secretary, Annette Gill was there along with a couple of helpers, to guide the visitors. Annette said they had secured a Govt. grant of \$25,000 for a building to house their records and I think she said they hope to get this completed within the next 12 months..

The weather was fairly wet and there was no chance of a picnic on their freshly mown lawn, but about a dozen of us camped on the verandah, under the timber shingle roof and had a most pleasant sandwich lunch. I can still see our 2 year old Grand-daughter, **Jessica**, toddling along the verandah, over **lan and Shirly Waugh's** rug, and selecting one of their tasty looking cakes...I think **Jessica** liked the "extended family" idea!

Betty Connor was there and after farewelling us all she took off for Sydney by car with Geoff HARVEY'S cousin Penny DIAKIW and sisters Bronwyn TAIT and Jan HARVEY concluding what was a very worthwhile visit to our Society...Thankyou Betty for coming, and here's hoping you can come again!!

Well that's all from me for now....I'll leave the Births Deaths and Marriages for the next Newsletter...I was going to do a section in this Newsletter, welcoming all our new members..particularly the "G" generation ones, with an explanation of the numbering System and hopefully supplying answers to the question "Where Do I Fit In " but that also can wait till next NL.....I'm anxious to get back to boatbuilding...I've lost a couple of weeks already so will sign off now for a couple of months....My personal thanks to all those who managed to get to Armidale and made it such an enjoyable occasion..

Rom Main

Family Love and Best Wishes to All Members,

Ron Main.....Editor..

THE OLD PAROPICEION CEMETRY @ GOULBURN.	IH. N.S.Y. 1839	HOWARD.		4.0
	DR ROBERT WAVEN	Maurice		
AND IS NOW (JUNE 1963) LIVING. AT 10 BANNERMAN ST. CREMORNE			KEVIN 1923	
AND HAD 9 CHILDREN 68945 - 3 GIRLS ONE DADINTER JESSIE MARRIER R. CARR		MARRIED MARRIED. MARRIED HARRIED. MALTER 1915	MARIATER 1915	
b noone	Ekic.	E Roy NELL MARY	ROBERT Plice F	Sey F
ROBERT RECINALD 1856-1879. ROBERT RECINALD 1856-1879. MOSTHER OF MIRS MOTHER OF MIRS M. HOPKINS. OF LANC. KOOP.				Davio Livosay 1839
Aban Mary 1849 DEFERE 1370. JAMES		•		JANE DIED AL CHILD.
	ROBERT DAVID LINDSAY. 7 IRSS - 1894	THEM DAUGHTER ISAGE(U) IMBRRIED, M ^R TAYLOR,		Willow 1832-
	Davio Lindsay Robert MARRIED 1872-1814 ISABELLA HOPE OS.P.	ELIZABETH. JOHN ?-1835. IN 1835 MARRIED. CATHERINE NISBETT	John 9 . S. P.	MARGARET IN 1831 MARRIED DIEG. JOHN DYMER ?-1841
WEARE TO NI.W? NIST ON 1844.	76 MSW 1834.	N OF John AND JAME WADGH.	CHILDREN	
CREAT CREAT TO DAY WHOCH 1772 - PIRE. OSP. GRAND AND 11-8-1802 MARRIED JAME LINDSONY AND TO NEW TO 1840. THEM CHIPOREM		H K Re 3s		Wipow And 4 CHICOREM NAM OCT 1844
JANET 1774-1780	JEAN 1771 1812			*
GRANDESTHER JOHN 1741-1775 GRANDESTHER JOHN 1741-1775 ELIZABETH HOGG ?		AGNES. Marriéo James.Conoecu	FNOW	
DIE KOBENT WANCH OF GOULDURY.	ANE, NEAR MERTON DRION	HN WAUGH OF MELLERSTANE, DEN 1700 MARRIED JAME HALLIQUETON	CARIOFATHER TOHI	GREAT GREAT, GREAT GRAVOF